# Laurel Hill Parents Advisory Council Meeting - Minutes 2nd April, 2017

### 1. Welcome

 Aedin Ni Bhrian opened the meeting with a prayer for all the students doing oral exams at present.

## 2. Minutes of meeting 6 March, 2017

Proposed by : Maria Doherty Seconded by: Niamh Eyres

## 3. Fashion Show

Stephanie McKeon gave the Fashion Show update.

- The Committee is still actively collecting outstanding money.
- The Strand Hotel is provisionally booked for Thursday 1<sup>st</sup> March, 2018.
- The hotel costs for next year have increased. Next year's Committee will have to decide on the need for rooms for hair and make-up and on car parking charges.

#### 4. Golf Classic

- Pat O Riordan confirmed everything was going according to plan.
- Both days are fully booked. A number of new team enquiries have been received.
- Prizes have been secured. Any spot prizes would be appreciated.

#### 5. A.O.B.

- On Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> May, Dr. Sinead Devine will give a talk to Parents on Social Media and the challenges facing Parents. It will be mainly for 1<sup>st</sup>, 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> Year Parents.
  All are welcome.
- The current bus strike is difficult for Parents but it is not impacting on the Schools.
- Our letter to Limerick City Council regarding traffic calming on School access routes will be sent.
- Works in the school grounds are ongoing.
- 6. Next Meeting: Monday 8th May, 2017